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BEFORE THE OXIL. CONSBRVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATIOM

COMMISSION OF NEW MBXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:- =

CABE No. 3635
Order No. R-3312

APPLICATION OF CITIES SERVICE
OIL COMPANY FOR AN EXCEPTION TO
ORDER NO. R-3221, CHAVES COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
THE C SSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 16, 1967,
at S8anta Fe, New Mexico, before the 01l Congervation Commission
of New Mexlco, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission.”

NOW, on this_llth day of September, 1967, the Commission,
a guorum being present. having considersd ths tsstinmony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Cities Service Oil Company, is the
operator of the Drickey Queen Sand Unit Waterflood Project in the
Caprock-Queen Pocl, Chaves County, New Mexico. :

(3) That the applicant seeks an exception to the provisions

of Order No. R-322]1 to permit the continusd-uss, for emérgency
purposes, of four uniined surface pits located in Unit B of Sec~
tion 2, Unit F of Section 3, Unit I of Section 3, and Unit A of
Section 16, all in Township 14 South, Range 31 East, NMPM, Chaves
County, New Mexico, for salt water disposal in its Drickey Queen
S8and Unit, '

(4) That the aforementioned Order No. R-3221 prohibits the
disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of




-2
CASE No. 3635
Order No, R=3312

oil from any waterflood project or water pressure maintenance
project on the surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake,
depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo, or in any watarcourse,
or in any other place or in any manner which will constitute a
hazard to any fresh water supplies in that area encompassed by

- {{Lea, Bddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. effective ) )
| January 1, 1968. R RS S-SR

(5) That Order (8) of said Order No. R-~3221 provides that
the District Supervisor of the appropriate Distxict Office of
the Commission is empowered to authorige temporary disposal in
surface pits for a period not to exceed 30 days for such
contingencies as injection system failures.

(6) That all salt water stored in saild pits during such an
emergency should be removed immediately upon cessation of the
amexgency,

(7) That Order (6) of said Order No. R-3221 Pprovides that
each unlined pilt used for the disposal of water produced in
conjunction with the production of oil or gas, orx both, and not
servicing a well exempt under the provisions of Order (4) of said
Ordexr No. R-3221 shall be filled, leveled, and compacted within
six months after its use for the disposal of produced water ie
prohibited or by November 1, 1967, whichever date is later,

(8) That the intent of Order {6) of Order No. R-3221 is to
eliminate possible hazards to fresh water supplies that unlined
pits formerly used for the dispcsal of salt water might constitute,
provided said pits are not necesszary for use during emergencies
arising from failures in injection gystems.

(9) That it was not the intent of said Order (6) to ptohibit
the maintenance of pits of a reasonakle size for temporary storage
of salt water in an emergency arising as the result of a failure
in the injection system of a waterflood project or water pressure
maintenance project.

(10) That the aforesaid two pits located in Unit I of Section
3 and Unit A of Section 16 would be used for temporary storage
only, and only as the result of an emergency arising from a failur7
in the injection system, :

(11) That the svidence indicates that the pit located in Unit
I of the aformssaid Bection 3 and the pit located in Unit A of the
aforesald Section 16 are of a reasonable size for maintenance for
temporary storxage of produced salt water in an emexgency arising
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as the result of a failure in the injection system and the mainte-
nance of such pits will not constitute an undue hazard to the
fresh water supplies existing in the area of said pits provided
||#atd pits are used in accordance with the provisions of Order (8)
of Order No. R-3221, ‘

- {12) That the aforesaid two pits located in Unit B of Sec-
tion 2 and Unit F of Section 3 would be used for temporary storage

jonly, and only as theresult of an emergency arising from a fallure

in the free~water knockout system.

{13) That the pit located in Unit E of the aforesaid Section
2 and the pit located in Unit F of the aforesaild Section 3 do not
constitute elemants in the injection system and the applicant does
not contemplate use of said pits during emergencies arising from a
failure in the injection system.

{14)- That the continued maintenance of the two pits located
in Units E and F is not necessary for emergency storage of produced
water during emexgencies arising from failures in the injection
system and continued maintenance of said pite will not afforxd the
protection to fresh water supplies in the area of sald pits
required by Order (6) of Order Ro. R~3221.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That pursuant to the intent of Order (8) of Order No.
R-3221, the applicant, Cities Service 0Oil Company, is hereby
authorized to malntain the pit located in Unit X of Section 3
and the pit located in Unit A of Section 16, both in Township 14
South, Range 31 Bast, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico, for tempo-
rary storage of salt water during emergency situations arising
as the result of fallures in the injection system of the Drickey
Queen Sand Unit Waterflood Project;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that said pits shall be utilized in accor-
dance with the provisgions of Order (8) of Order Nc, R-3221, dated
May 1, 1967, and any water storaed therein during such emergency
shall be removed immediately upon cessation of the emergency.

(2) That the application of Cities Bervice Oil Company for
the continued use of the pit located in Unit E of Section 2 and
the pit located in Unit F of Section 3, both in Township 14 South,
Range 31 RBast, NMPM, Chavaeas County, New Mexico, for emergency
purposes in exception to Order (2} and Ordor (6) of Order No.
R-3221, is hereby dgnied.
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(3) That jutlsdtctiou of this causs is retained for the
entry of guch further orders as the Conmission may deemn necesg-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico. on the day and year hereinabove
designated. ‘ '
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! C/cf/.
PORTBR, JL«. Menber & gecretary
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CASE 364535:

CASE 3647:

CASE 3648:

CASE _3550:

27-57

1957 Examiner Hearing

Application of Texace Inc. for a waterflood project, Lea

~County, New Mexico. Applicant, in’the above-styled cause,

seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the
injection of water into the Delaware Sand through 12 wells:
in the Cotton Draw Unit Participating Area and throuch 3
wells on off-setting leases in Sections 10, and 28, Township
25 Soufh Range 32 East, Paduca-Delaware Pool Lea County.

New Mexico. ... : -

Application of Tenneco 0il Cocmpany for two waterflood projects,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute two waterflood projects by the
injection of water into the Delaware Sand tarough two wells on
its State Monsanto Lease, in Section 16, and through one well
on its J. D. Sena, Jr. Lease, in Section 28, both in Township
25 South, Range 32 East, Paduca-Delaware Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico.

Application of Tenneco 0Oil Company for a dual completion,

Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the sbove-styled
cavse, seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of
its charllla “A" Well No. 8 located in Unit H of Section 17,
Townenlp 256 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of Tapacito-Gallup
0il and Basin-Dakota gas through tubing, and the casing=tubing
annulus, respectively, by means of a cross-over assembly.

Application of Texas Pacific 0il Cohpany for a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks approval for the dual completion (conventlonal) of its

Ella Drinkard Well Nc. 2 located in Unit E of Section 25, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such

a manner as to producs oil from an undesignated Ellenbuxger pool
and from another undesignated pool, eithexr pre-Ellenburger or
Granite Wasl:, through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Albert Gackle for down-hole commingling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
gseeks authorityv to commingle production from the Jalmat and
South Eunice Pools in the well-bore <i®his Esmond 'B" Well No.
3 located in Unit 1 of Section 33, Township 22 South, Range 36

LLowaoLe to said comm;naled productlon.
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Septemper 5, 1967 Examiner Hearing

CASE 3635 SCorrected Notice) s

case 3635, Application of Cities gervice Oil company for an Exception to
orxdexr NoO. R-3221, Chaves county, New Mexico, was heard by the Commission
on August 16, 1967. This notice is being given and the case will be re-
opened to correct the location of one ~f the surface pits which were the
subject of the hearing. The coxrrect jocation of said pit is Ug};wgvof:
gection 2. Township 14 South, Range 31 gast, Chaves county, New Mexico,

ratherxr than Unit L of Section 2 as previously advertised.

CASE 3651: Application of Olen F. Featherstone for the areation of a

S new pool and special pool’rules, Lea County, New MexicoO.

'““K“-licantrw'n_;hgﬂépove—styled cause, seeks the creation of

a new Permo—Pennsylvéh{Eﬁmpool"fcr«hisMobileState Well No.

1 located in Unit E of section 32 pownship 14 SohEh,‘Range
35 East, Lea county, New Mexico, and for the promulgation of
special rules therefor including 2 provision for 80-acre

- proration units.

CASE 3652: Application of Depco, Inc. for a unit agreement, EdAyY county.
New Mexico. aApplicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks
approval of its Artesia Unit Axrea comprising 2400 acres, more
or less, of gtate lands in Townships 17 and 18 gouth, Range 28

East, EdAY county, New Mexico.

CASE 3653: Application of Depco; inc.: for a waterflood project, Eddy
county, New Mexico. ppplicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute & waterflood project in its
Artesia Unit Axea by the injection of water into the Grayburg

formation through 15 wells, Artesia pool, EAAY county, New
Mexico.

CASE 3654: Application of Mchil oil corporation for a waterflood expan-
sion and for an amendment of Order NO. R-1244, Lea county.
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to expand its Bridges-state waterflood project by

the conversion to water injection of its Bridges—state Wells
Nos. 63 ang 73 in Units K and G of gection 13; Wells Nos. 3
and 6 in Units o and E of section 23; well No. 47 in Unit K

of Section 24; Well No. g in Unit C of Section 26, and Well
No. 52 in Unit A of gection 27; its gtate G Well No. 3 in

Unit G of section 24 and State J Wwells Nos. 1 and 4 in Units

1 and A of gection 22, all in rownship 17 gouth, Range 34 East,
yacuum pool, Lea county, New Mexico. ‘

S Applicant furthex seeks the amendment of Order No. R-1244 to

T, provide that future operation and expansion of said project
would pe subject to the provisions of Rule 701-E of the Com-
mission Rules and Regulations. o S
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF NEW MEXICO

) . / y ' —
APPLICATION OF CITIES SERVICE 62;22( ‘;3é;c5¢§

OIL COMPANY FOR AN EXCEPTION
TO ORDER R-3221 FOR DISPOSAL
OF WATER IN SURFACE PIVS,
CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

- o e AR b

., Comes now CITIES SERVICE 0Il, COMPANY and applies to the
0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico for an exception to
the provisions of New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission Ordex

No. R-322]1 to permit the surface disposal of produced salt

water in unlined surface pits, Chaves County, New Mexico,
ES and in support thereof would show the Commission:

1. Applicant is the operxator of the Driékey Queen Sand

Unit, Caproék Field, Chaves County, New México, heretofore
appréQed by this Commi;sion, and is the opexator of a water-
flood project in said unit, heretofore approved by the Oil
Conservation Commission of New Mestico.

2. Applicant, in connection with the operation of said
‘unit and waterflood project has maintained surface disposal
pits located as hereinafter shown, for emergency use both for

the temporaxy storage'of 0il, and for temporary disposal of

o
7
4

AN

water.
3. Under the provisions of Order No. R-3221, paragraph
(2), the use of said surface pits for emergency use will be
prohibited effective January 1, 1968, unlesswthe CQ@missianw
“grants applicant an ekéégéiéhwéé»ééid order.
4. There is no ground watex. produced in the vicinity

of said pits, nor -are said pits connected with any draw,

DOCKET MARED
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streambed, arreyo ox watercoufse, nox will the use of said
pits constitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies.

. 5. The eurface pits herxetofore usedkand for which
applicant applies for continued use f£0or emexgency purposes,
are located as follows:

(1) NE4SE% Section_g,;méénship 14 South., Range 31 East

to the office of the State Engineer.

(2) SE¥NWY Section ownship 14 South, Range 31' East
(3) swaIW4 Section 2 ATownship 14 South, Range 31 East
(4) NWHNWY% Section ¥6, “Township 14 South, Range 31 East

all as more fully shown ¥y plat attached hereto and made a
part of this application.
6. By copy of this application, notice has been given
WHEREFORE. applicant prays that this application be set
for hearlng before the Commission’s duly app01nted examlner,

and after notlce and hearing as required by law, the

Commission enter its order granting the relief prayed for.

Respectfully submitted,

CITIES SERVICE OIL COUMPANY

BY ; &W& W. “’JIL\L-.

Kellalln & Fox
Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT
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W‘v’
July o gﬂ 3 z
, My. Jzson W, ¥ellahin
o Attorney at Law
P. O. Box 1769
. Santa Fe, N. M. 87501
: Dear Mr. Kellahin:
vééﬂié?: _ Receipt of a copy of the abplication of Cit{es Servicex
o seeking an exception to 0il Conservation Comﬁtséion
Otder No. R—3221 which you filed, is gratefully
acknowledged
?'*‘ , | - FEI/ma :
O ’ ~ cc-041 Conservation Comm. Yours truly,

S. E. Reynolds
State Engineer

By:
Frank EB. Irby
Chief
Water Rights Div.

MAIN GEFICE o0
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DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 16, 1967

OIL CONSERVATION COMMTSSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

(1) Consideration of the 0il allowable for September, 1967;

(2) Consideration of the‘allgwable‘ppgdugtionwof"gQSafor
VH"Se?tember,J1987,’fr6ﬁ'fﬁirtéén prorated pools in Lea,

'CASE 3635:

CASE 3636:

CASE 3637:

Eddy, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Considera-
tion of the allowable production of gas from nine
~prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexico, for September, 1967.

Application of Cities Service 0i1l Cﬁmpany fgp an exception to
Order No. R-3221, Chaves County, New Mexico!’ Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the provisions of

‘Order No. R-3221 to permit the continued use, for emergency

purposes, of four unlined surface pits for salt water disposal
in its Drickey Queen Sand Unit, Caprock—Qneen Pool, Chaves
County, New Mexico. The locations of said pits are as follows;
Unit L of Section 25 Unit F of Section 3; Unit T of Section'3;
and Unit A of Section 16, all in Township 14 South, Range 31
East.

Appfication of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Company, Iﬁc.,»z
for salt watep disposal, Lea County, New Mexico,"Applicant,‘a'

South, Range 34 East and in Sections 2 and 3, Township 11 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New México. Applicant proposes to
dispose of not more than 15,000 barrels of salt water per Gay
into said lake.

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension of the following pools in San Juan County,
New Mexico:

(a) Extend the Pinon-Fruitland Pool boundary to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 17: w/2

(b) Extend the Slick Rock-Dakota Pool boundary to ihciude
therein:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM——— -
. 'SECTION 6: Sw/4
SECTION 7: Nw/4

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM

SECTION 1: E/2 & EJ2 SW/a
SECTION 12: NE/4
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CASE 3638:

‘01l discovery allowable to the discoveryfﬁéll;

1967 Regular Hearing Docket No. 24-67

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the creation of two pools and the assignment of oil dis-
covery allowables therein, and for the abolishment and horizontal
and vertical extension of certain other pools in Lea, Chaves,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico: : :

(a) Crééte a new pool in Lea County, -New Mexico, classified as
an oil pool for Abo production and designated as the Northwest
vacuum Abo Pool, comprising the following—described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: NE/4 SE/4

Fub%ﬁéfj‘forthexassignment_of;gpprpgjmately 43,310 barrels of
U W A Nid

Corporation's Bridges State Well No. 122 located in Unit T ©
said Section 3. , :

(b) Create a new pool in Lea County, New MexicoO, classified as
an oil pool for Silurian production and designated as the South
McCormack-Silurian Pool, comprisifig the following—described
acreage: .

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 16:% NE/A--SW/4. L
Further,}for the assignmentiof approximatelym35;3305barrels of
oil’diSdOVéry'allowable to the discovery well, Gulf 0il
Corporation's R. E. Cole (NCT-R) Well No. 8 located in Unit X
of said Section 16. , '

(¢) Abolish the North Bagley-Middle Pennsylvanian Pool in"Lea

County, New Mexico, described as:
TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 10: W/2 and SE/4

SECTIGN 15: W/2.

SECTION 16: E/2 and Sw/4

SECTION 17: SE/4

SECTION 21: N/2

SECTION 22: W/2 and SE/4

(d) Extend the vertical limits of the North Bagley-Lower
Pennsylvanian Pool-in Lea County, New Mexico, to include .the
Middle Pennsylvanian formation with special vertical limits
defined as being from 5397 feet subsea.to"the.top,of”the,.
Mississipian. Type Log: Texas Pacific Oil Comﬁany‘s.COIlieﬁ
No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 10, Township 11 South,
Range 33 East, NMPM.

(e) Extend the horizontal limits of the North Bagley-lLower
Pennsylvanian pPool to include therein:

TOWNSHTP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 3

Wl
ol
4
(9]
=3
=
4
o]
=

SECTION 17: SE/4
SECTION 22: Ww/2 and SE/4

N PR Rap-ia O
riVpLL i~ o




August 16, 1967 Regular Hparing Docket No. 24-67

(f) Abolish the{Inbe-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, described as:

TOWNSHIP_11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SEGTTON 7: SE/R

*1 ) (g) Extend the vertical limits of the Inbe-Pénnsylvanian Pool
I in Lea County, New Mexico, to include the wolfcamp formation

and redesignate 3314 pool &S InbeaPermOWPennsylvanian Pocl.

|  § (h) Extend the Bap\U-Penﬁsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
A New Mexico, O include therein:

g S | TCWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: NE/4

ooadore
ot Aaee

(i) Extend the,Chaveroo—San Andres Pool in Chaves and
Roosevelt Countiés, New Mexico, to include therein:

; TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NHPE
| SECTION 36: SE/A

TGWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST,' NMPM
SFCTION 14: Sw/4
SECTION 21: NE/4

TOWNSHIP-8 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: OSB/4
SECTTON 11: Nw/4

(3 Extend the Inbe-Permo Peﬁné?lvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, tO include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NwW/4

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
GECTION 18: E/2 Sw/4
SFCTION 19: NW/4

(k) Extend the Middle‘Lane-Permo PennsylVanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NE/4 B
SECTION 24: NW/4




EAR

RS

X

Ll w2

.

dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STA‘}[E MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS IILDG. ® P. O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6591 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1
BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -
Santa Fe, New Mexico
September 6, 1967
EXAMINER HEARING
)
, )
IN THE MATTER OF: )
' ) CASE_3635
~ Application of Cities Service 0il )
" Company for an Exception to Order No. )
R-3221, Chaves County, New Mexico. )
: : )
)

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: The’ﬁext casevwill be case 3635,

MR. HATCH: Case 3635, Application of Cities
Service Oil,Compénygfor an Exception to Order No. R-2331,
Chaves Coun?y; New Mexico.

It wés heard by the‘éommission on August 16,

1967. If the Exaﬁiner'please, the testimony was heard in

“:j%é this case at the date given here, and it was onlykreadveftised
'A ;jz z to correct~the location of one of the pifs that hadvbeen
f}'? { advértised as Unit L, and the correct location was Unit E.
o ;éig MR, NUTTER: W%e will re-open Case 3635 with the
- L ) ' .
i;i corrected»notices. Are there any appearances to be made
f in the case re-opened?
g MR, HELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason
E Kellahin appearing for the applicant. Mr. Hatch has covered

the situatisn, The tcsiimony thai was offered at the hearing

covered the pit at the proper location as it's advertised

today. W%e would like to have the record corrected to show

this. - T

MR. NUTTER: Correct notice has been given. If

no appearances, we will take the case under advisement.

4 ot
N LT




I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do heréby certify‘that

the f01eg01ng and” attached Transcrlpt of Proceedlngs before

the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commissipn was reported byl
me, and that the same is a true and correct record fq the best
of my knowledge, skill and ability, “

WITNESS my hand and seal this 18th day of October,
1967,

Qe odbmw&/

Notary Public

My commission expires

June 19, 1971.

[ do thnbv cortify that the foresoing is
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MR.

MR'

PORTER: We will take up Case 3635.

HATCH: Application of Cities Service 0il

Company for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Chaves County,

New Mexico.

MR.

witness and we have some exhibits we would 1

KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,

Santa Fe, appearing for the Applicant. We will have one

ié‘témgﬁé up

on the board if we may do so.

MR.

the Applicant

MR.
Mr. Kellahin,
MR.

SwWorn.

MR.

PORTEﬁ: We'll take a five minute break while
posts the exhibits.

| (Recess.)
PORTER: The Hearing will céme to order, please.

are ycu ready to proceed?

KELLAHIN: Yes. I would like to have the witness

(Witness sworn.)

KELLAHIN: In connection with the advertising in

this application, there's a slight variance on the description

of the location of these pits as contained in the application

itself, which

The

we want to correct.

advertising was actually correct with the

exception of the one pit designated as located in Unit L of

Section 2.

yesterday, in Unit E of Section 2.

That pit is actually located by a check made

Insofar as the other pit
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E. F. MOTTE R, called as a witness herein on bshalf of the
Applicant, having been first duly sworn,was examined and testi-
fied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION'

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Will you state your name, please?

A E. F. Motter, M-o-t-t-e-r.

0] By whom are you employed and in what position?
A - Cities Service 0il Company,”A;ea,Engipger of the

Tex-Mex Area.

- Q Where are you located?
A In Hobbs, New Mexico.
Q is the area involved in the application in Case 3635

under your jurisdiction?

A Yes, it is.

Q Are you familiar with the application in Case 36357
A Yes, I am.

Q Have you previously testified before the Oil

Conservation Commission and made your qualifications as an
engineer a matter of record?
A Yes, numerous times.
MR. PORTER: The Commission regards MraﬁMotte:»gé_‘

being qualified to testify in the case.

Q {By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Motter, you say you are
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familiax with the application in Case 3635. BrX
what does cities sexvice 0il Company propose in this

application?

in the event of equipment failure.

o

A Yes. I would like to d° to the board &
notes with me. 1 will galk from this large map- This is
Exhibit Nunber 1. ‘1 have placed in front of most people,

think., small scale plats of this. The dark blue outline is

injection plant numpber 1 has a large pit right peside it.

and that's jocated in the southeast northeast southeast of

northwest, gection 2- All in Township 14 gouth, Range 31

East, Chaves County -

history about this particular area of the Caprock pPool.

ijefly stated,

A The applicetion is for the’continuance of existing

gurface pits for the temporaty storage of produced salt water

Q would you give the'iocation of those pits. please?

rake my

the prickey Queen gand Unit. We have four pits jocated. on this

plat, which we are seeking tempoxary storage permission;’Our

section 3; plat nunber 2 and.custody trausfer gtation number

2 is located in the-southeast northeast northeast Section 16
c. T. custody Transfer Unit Number 1. is located in

the.southeast southeast northwest of gection 3, and custody

rransfer gtation Number 3 is 1ocated in the southwest southwest

Wwhile I'm here., 1111 discuss this briefly. A short
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in '58, after appearing Sg}ore:the Commission, inaugurated a
pilot waterflood in this area by injecting water into four
wells. I think this was about the third project started in

the Caprock Pool. This pilot proved successful and we gtarted
unitizétibn efforts which, in October of 1959, we were success-
ful in putting this area together, whibhvéomprised 124 wells on
about 5600 acres.

As of June of this year, this unit has produced a
little over six million barrels of secondary oil and we esti-~
mate there are about two and a half million barrels yet to be
recovered.

Produced fluid is collected at three points, I refer
to those thrz2e, where it is separated, the oil is sold at
those points and tﬁé produced salt water then is brought back
to our Number 1 Injection Plant thféugh these red lineé,
these designated produced water. |

| The blue lines designated fresh wafer from the supply
wells some three miles southeast of the unit itself. We havev
a six inch trunk lying between the two plants so we can move
the water in either direction as needed.

We have injected all produced water in this unit

since inception, in fact, as of June, we have injected about

132,000,000 barrels of water into the sixty-four injection

wells, 24,000,000 barrels of this having been prodﬁéééwﬁéiér'
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that was reinjected.
MR. PORTER: Mr; Motter; that's being reinjected
‘into the producing formations?

A Yes, that's being injected, right, with the same
facilities. In the month of June, these two plants injected
about 15,500 barrels of water on an average per day, our water
_5§BaﬁéEibﬁ”W5§“a“outh9500~5arréls of'watefﬁper day. Our
production was aBout 1150 barrels per day.
While we are on oil production, I might point out
that two of these pits are at custody transfer stations and I
had better read these and make suré, but custody t;Ensfer
%Qér&éewégod‘barrels a day in June. T

Number 2, 364, Number 3, 435. In all three cases,
we have about 1250 barrels of emergendy Storage wﬁich would
give us three to four days' emergency storage prior to the
time there would be any oil above that.

Now, wWe have unattended time, at the present tihe,
of about sixteen hours or:from the hours of 5:00 until 8:00
the next morning. These tﬁings do have alarms in the field
in the event of failure with lights and horns that flash to
warn people fhat live in the immediate area. |

.Now, I am going‘to tell you later on about some
facilities that we are installing in the mqnth of Octobexr which

will eliminate part of this. The thing I point out is that
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these two pits are for extreme emergency only. They’have been |

there for a while. The only time they would.be used would be
in the event a free water knockout vessel would have bursted
‘or the overflow popped or something. Quite frénkly, I doubt
‘if either-one-of those two,pits»have,been”used;ih,the last
two years. They were there and we would like to use them as
an extreme emergency basis, they will be pumped o6ut. Any
time there is fluid put in, as soon as we can recover it, it
will be recovered. One thing I did intend to méntioh to you
at the outset is on these emergency pits, we would propose
that any time that they are uséd, that with the notice by the
Commissioh, preferably by the HoSbs-officé, and we will
propose to notify them on the evacuation of pits.
| These pits are equipped with sump pu@ps in the pit
on floats and they are evacuated as soon as any emergency
repairs have been made. They are already equipped this way,
they have been for a number of years, We do reclaim the water
as soon as possible.

I believe that's all I havé on that particﬁlar one,
Jason.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Motter, at this point, before you
proceed, Mr. Kellahin, how long wouldlyou anticipate that the
water would remain in the emergency pit,maximum time?

A I would estimate that in those two pifs, that it
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would depend upon the nature of what the trouble was., If we
had soﬁe punps broken down or somethiﬁg like this, where parts
were hard to ge£, we would probably have to shut in our pro-
duction and to be quite honest, I think that prbbabl? a two-
day maximum; maybe even less than this, would be the most we
would ever see any water -in these pits. Later in my testimony,
I am going to point out that on some of the facilitieswe are
installiné, I think some oflthis water may be recovered within
two hours after we put it in there. |

MR. PORTER: 1In no‘evént would the water be left to
eVaéorate but would be pumped out? |

A Yeg, that's our -intend.

Q (éi Mr. Kellahin) In the past you have used those
pits more extenéiﬁﬁlyﬂtﬁan yoﬁ are presently using them?

A Yes. Later on I plan to go into this but they're
being used, all filters are backwashed into these pits and the
water remains there until it settles for a while, the sludge
Adrops to the bottom and we pump them back out. This may be a
matter of three or four days{ sometimes it may be a week.

Q Later in your testimony you will cover this, is this -
correct?

A Right.

Q Now, turning to what has been marked as Exhibit Number

2, would you identify that exhibit?
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(Whereupon, Exhibits 1 and 2 and 3
marked for identification.)

A Yes. Exhibit 2, and I have passed out a limited
amount of these, these are USGS maps. I have one here. 1It's
a hydrologic investigation prepared by the USGS and identified

as Atlas HA-62, This is a map of the northern_Leé County,

showing the saturated tHicKne sﬂafgaéﬁsgiis;dtﬁé appfoximaté‘
depth of the water. This map was prepared in 1952 and updated
in 1961. We have enlarged a portion of this map and this red
outline is the érea which we have enlarged. I will go on over
to the enlafgement.

The solid lines indiéate the depth to the base of
the Ogallala or the watér formation out there. The dotted
or dashed 1inés indicate the feet of water. Now, I have super-
imposed on this map the area of the Drickey Queen Sand Unit,
the same water lines that we have indicated over here and I
have also indicated where Ciéies Service water wells are
located, and I have put three water wells which are located,
one in the unit, the other two north and south, which we have
observed through the years, these are stock wells of limited
capacity.

I would say probably in an amoum of fifteen to twenty
gallons an hour. They run continuously. The thing that we
wanted to use this for is to point out that water is very

limited in this area. In fact, we have had a camp up here and







"
i

S e e

A

e

N

_ dearnley-meigr .- o

ESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONV

SPECIALIZING IN;

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERY T

P.0. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 2436691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 871017,
AL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256.1204 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW-MEXICO 87108

1120 $1MMS BLDG, »

1400 FIRST NATION

Pace 12

any pits?
A . Yes, that ig correct.
COMMISSIONER HAYS: Is that water fifteen gallons
a minute or an hdur?
A . An hour.
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Now}rturning to what has been

marked as Exhibits Number 47, B, and C, would you identify

1 those exhibits?

(Wherxeupon, Exhibits 4A,B,C and 5
marked for identification.)

A Yes. Exhibits 4A, B, and C are results of water

the Zimmermeananch Well, and this well is known as the Williams
Ranch Well. I would like to point out one interesting thing
about this,&we checked with the State Engineer and two of these
wells were analyzed in 1961, The Browning Well at that time
was 80 parts per million, in May of 1961, chlorides ahd‘more
recent analysis by an independent 1lab was the same 80 parts
per million.
MR. PORTER: That was during 19672

A Yes. It was run on August 4, 1967 was the sampling

date. The Zimmerman Ranch Well we hag analyzed from a

sampling date of August 4, same date, and it was 100 parts per




AN o contamination, in our opinion.
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million. This conpares to two tests that they had from this

samne well that the StatefEngineer had in 1961, one of 88 parts

per million—and,the other of 110. The jronical thing about

W

this, I dian't knowrthis until after the tests had been run

SO they're fairly close. 1t gives evidence rhere has peen NO

Q (BY Mr.rxellahin) pid you cover the SOuthernmost
well, Mr. Mottexr? '

A Yes. The state Engineer.does not have a, daid not

( nake an aiaysis on the williams Ranch Well, howeVer that is

25 parts per million from OUL analysis: the southérn well.

K. PORTER: The recent analysis shows 25 parts per
million on the williams well?

A Yes.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Has it been the.practice of

cities gervice 0il company to keep 2 waktch on the wells adjacent

to these pits?

pit disposals and there 3 fresh water in the area for our
own protection, you might say, t© txy to observe these wells
to take samples periodically and somne of the gamples are
analyzed and the others may be tested just to gsee if thexe 18
any indioation. |

Q po you continue to make these periodic checks?
____,._.,,,,,,_.__,_,.,_.,,,ﬂ,_,,,,
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A We would.
| Q furning to Exhibit 5, would you identify that

! .- o exhibit, please?

‘A Yes, Exhibit Number 5 is a schematic of a proposal

of repiping of some of our facilities out there so the back-

‘55%7 Eﬁ; wash water will no longer go to the pits. As I explained
;' fﬁ{ earlier, previously all backwash did go to the pit”;hé£;‘5%£;frw
i b
% -EE settling it was reclaimed and pumped back into the watexr tank.
vé ;;; I'11l try to follow this piping diagram tﬁfough. Produced
! -§§< water and fresh water entér through the water tank. It then
= , .
== comes over and goes through the filter around this direction,

and into the clear water tank where it goes to injection pump
and on out to the wells.

When we backwash in the future we will pull out of

the cleat water tank through the bottom of the filter and into

a backwash tank where the water will be éllowed to settle until

, NEW MEXICO 87101

it is time to backwash the filter again. This water then will

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS |

be pumped back into the raw water tank to evacuate this tank

so we can make rxoom for another backwashing.

£ 2561294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

E 2436691 ® ALBUQUERQUE

Now then, the only time thié pit will be used is for
emergency purposes in the event thaé all this tankage\fill up
and the emergency overflow line will dump into this pit; I
_wonld like to go into a system now that we are supposed to

install. We have becen promised delivery of October 1lst on a
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B injgct;qg&pumps will be alarmed, the high levels in these tanks.

will give us a hundred percent attended time.
This radio alarm will pick up signals from some
six or eight designated areas, the high levels in the custody

transfers in the event we are unable to make a sale. All the

Thié information is colleéiéd, is §u£ into anéhcédétu the

radio alarm sends a signal to Hobbs at a twenty-four lour
attended station where we have a decoder located, the information
is decoded, the station is advised that when our offices are
open they call our offiéé, tell them of the malfunction and -
this ié identified by the decoder as to the location and to

what the malfunction is.

If this,ﬁappens during the hours when we do not have
people at the officé,tﬁe«operator has sorme five or six, five
numbers she is advised to call, certain numbers firsﬁ, and then
these. people willvdetermine what needs to be done and they
will radio back to the field to the two houses we'have, also
two radio controlled pickups, Qe also have telephone communi-~
cations,tthéy will advise the person there has been a malfunction
of their equipment in the field and to go correct it.
| I would like to reiterate something I said a little
while ago. I feel many times any malfunction may be corrected
in a matter of minutes, perhéps less ﬁhan an hour, with this

.
particular phase. We have 32 of these stations in operation
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right now. They are working quite successfully. They are
~gingle function alarms and the reason Qe don't have these
gignals is because they are multi—function anaé we won't have
them until October 1st. We hope oy the 15th, they will be

installed.

his e‘uipment>hore should be repiped PY the sane

| date. AS of about october 15 wWe willrﬁave 100 péicenﬁ”att-
time, the piping will be changed, OUr estimate on the use of
the pits is probably no oftener than two to three times &
year. The reason Weé have these pits is, as 1 told you pefore.,
we'are processing some nine'thonsand barrels a day. It will

probahly go up, We do not like to have to shut down ourxr

producing wells because ve féel\ihis can cauge some waste in
waterflood. |

We would 1ike for that water;, in event of emexrgency
to 'go into this pit and by the‘way, this one biqlpit has the
capacity of apbout 20,000 parrels. If it gets toO tho point
that this pit is getting full, we will have o shut down the
wells but we feel bY doing this, we can continue OuUr operations
in the field,correct any malfunctions that have occurred,
whether they be a preakdown OX anything 1ike this;, be back
in business and pump the pits out within, 1ike I told you
pefore, probably not over tWo days at any extreme emergency .

Q Now, to make this clear, Mr. Mottel. the installation

-
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you are proposing, has it been approved by your partners?

A Yes, it has been approved by partners.
Q And you are ready tdbmakg.the installation?
A A We are ready. |
. ;ﬁvgjfé T Q | That includes‘&our'radio control system, too?
* B : A Yes. |
i Q Do you consider automatic cutoff systems dependable

in this area?

v M
7

A No, sir. We have investigated the shut-down of

wells over the entire field several times and we have some

dearnley-meier =~ -

problems. I can stand up here the next two hours and tell

you about them. This unit, when put together, had electrical

connections including transformer banks on>near1y every lease
and those leases are identified by number.

If we were tfying to cut out the power, we had to go
to too many places to shut in all the wells. Also, early in
the life of the flood, the wells continued to flow, even though
the pumpuunit shut down. This meant we had to install valves
(in the flow iines tb cut off the flow of fluid in the event
the pump unit was shut down. You are aware we have had some
hearings up here previously, there's a serious problem with
paraffin out there and in the wintertimé we felt if the valves
were shut in in the\winter and had crude oil, they would

paraffin up to where they wouldn't reopen.
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Q Have you hag trouble with interruption of Your power
- supply?
TR e A Yes, this ig served from Lea County Co-op out of

o B Lovington, jit's a single feeder line going out to this area,

Ry

ot e we were not the only one that has trouble but any damage does

put us out of power from time to time. One thing I gig

miss is that the alarm systems are battery operated and in the -

event of power failure, there .is also an alarm,

dearnley-meier

Q Do you consider the alarm System to be more
dependable than some automatic cutoffg?

A ‘We do, ves.

Q That is the reason you are making this type of

installation, is that right?

A Yes -

» EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, ICONVENTIONS
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for the purpose of your backwash water, that is, water that has
been produced and not yet ready to reinject, is this what this

water is?

A Right. When the filters are backwashed after they

oy e get dirty, the dirty water goes to the pit and the affluent

b e

g -
o g
v .

goes back to the raw tank. This pit has been used for
. e emergency purposes like we are proposing now.
Q You will not use them for backwash tanks in the

future?

T

A Not after the 15th 6f October.

dearnley-meier :

et
s

Q These pits are unlined, is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q Why do you not desire to line thenm, use'them as
lined pits?

A  Well, several reasons, cost will be quite large.
We have estimated around $40,000.00 to line the pits. The
life of the project is becoming limited, anytiﬁe we spend
that much money we would have to leave that much morxe oil.
We.couldn't recover because of the expenditure to keep operating
in the black. We frankly, don't think-the water will be thefe
long enough to cause any problems.

Q You-have,actually, been having water in the pit a
considerable amount of time in the past, haven't you?

A Yes. We have had water in these pits for maybe as
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much as thirty days ‘at a time in the past. .
Q And have detected no contamination of;fresh water
wonaar T e
A Not from the evidencg I have given. I feel there
is none that we can locate.
Q VWere Exhibits 1, 3, and 5 prepared by you or under

your supervision?
A Yes, they were.

Q And Exhibit Number 2, is that an official map of the

A That is correct.
Q And Exhibiﬁ Numbers 4A,B, and C, are these water
analyses prepared for you at your request?
A Right, by an independent laboratory.
MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
iq evidence Exhibits 1 through 5. inclusive,
MR. PORTER: If no objections, the exhibits will be
admitted.

(Whereupon, Exhibits 1 through
5 cffered and admitted.)

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would likKe to move to

amend our application to make the description of the location

! of the pits conform with the evidence that has been presented.

MR. PORTER: That one pit?

MR. KELLAHIN: No, there are several errors in the
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application. A3 I say,they were correctly advertised as to
unit, but thexe was a misdescription in a couple of the pit
locations. Mr. Motter's testimony has covered. that.

GOVERNOR CARGO: You mean in your legal advertisement?

i, KELLAHING —Legal Aescription.

GOVERNOR CARGO: But in the advertising or on the

apﬁlicatibn?
MR. KELLAHIN: In the advertising. With the

correction of one pit, they are all correct, but in the -

‘application there is one incorrect on one other, I want to

dearnley-meler

conform them to the testimony.
MR. PORTER: And with the advertisement. I don't
see any objection, do you?

MR. KELLAHIN: I feel as long as proper notice has

7101

ST @ PHONE 2561204 @ ALBUQUERGUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

been given.

GOVERHOR CARGO: I don't see any objection.
MR. KELLAHIN: Unless somebody is opposing us -~

MR. PORTER: The commission will agree to the amend-

ment to the application. Mr. Motter, just--as a matter of

information, what has been the recovery ratio, secondary and

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
92 @ PHONE 2436691 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE,NEW JAEXICO

$32 primary?
G WITNESS: On this particular unit?
%% \
= §% MR. PORTER: In this unit. Yes, sir, if you have -
z o Z
N ow .
3 ig . .
2 ZE that information?
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WITNESS: Well, I do. We estimate that when this
unit is finalized it will run about .5 barrels of primary oil.
MR. PORTER: Up to now?

WITNESS: No, ultimate. Right now it's probably about

MR. PORTER: One to one is considéred a pretty good
recovery?

WITNESS: Yes. We have made studies of all‘éhe‘
units:- necessary and some we feelbhave done better and some
do not do quite as good. ’

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

Mr. Nutter. | |

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Motter, in view of Paragraph 8 of
Order R—3221, which prohibits the disposal of salt water on
the‘sﬁrface in wéterflood projects after January lst, 1968,
and the provision there for emergency use of pits, why did you
feel that this Hearing was necessary?

WITNESS: Well, we wanted to really get é clarification
on this. I don't understand really what the Commission meant
by emeréency éits. This, we hope to clear up at this Hearing.
Again, it is not for disposal, it's for strictly emergency
purposes, we hope to put everything underground.

MR. NUTTER: Would there be occasions when your

injection system would be operating properly but your automatic




custody transfer would be shut down and you‘d have to 90 to
storage with your oil? Would there be any occasion when you
would have an émergency as far as the pits were concerned, if
the injection system was continuing to function? \
WITNESS: 1 don't think5eo pecause like 1 have rold

you, We nave from three t° gour days storage depending on the

jocation of crude oil and also this will be alarmed ghrough.

P

—
=;i -EE our radio gystem. 1t is alarmed“in the field no¥ through 1ight
S ?Zr and giren systers but Sometines if the switchers are off in
r ,
1%; one direction: they don't hear this. gut we have had no proe~ |
X 4:; blem with this whatsoever- We have had problems in the past
3 with énelpipelines. We have had to shut some wells in but
2
% | other than that, we have had no problems.
S
g e / MR. WUTTER: The only time that you would need it
> &% - |
% %% in other words would be the failure of the injection system?
7 5%

WITNESS: yes, that's correct. pecause Oof the large

arnount of water we are using we would 1ike to put it into

emergency gtorade for whatever period of tine jt has to be.

MR. NUTTER: and sometimes’you might have toO take

the watex out of the baokwaéh tank and put it in the pit so you
could wash a filtex if the waterx hadn't settied out yet?

WITNESS: Well, maybe. 1 kind of doubt. Ve will

_lalways have capacity to pick this back up out of the tank and .

ghe xav wetef'ténk"prior”toqgne packwash. We have

SPECIALIZING 1Na
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been using systems such as this. I might comment that this 4_——W
facility was installed in 1958 and all of our waterfloods
since about '62 or three have this feéture puilt in to start.

MR. NUTTER: N§rmally, what humber of barrels is
recessary to backwash the filters?

WITNESS:  About 250.

MR. NUTTER: And the capacity of the backwash tank?

wITNESS: The backwash tank is 500.
MR. NUTTER: And fhe raw water tank?

WITNESS: The raw water tank, I pelieve, is 2,000

MR. NUTTER: Now, the raw water oI .he produced

water that comes into the raw water tank if your injection

system is functiohing, just comes in and goes right on out, 1
presw.e?
WITNESS: That is correct. I might make a comment

on that. The raw water tank has probably, it's, I believe,

a 20 foot vessel and it has probably about, the upper level is

probably about 12 or 13 feet. Now, we have this much emergency
area.in there in event the injection pumps go down. We have

certain levels that call’foi exﬁta fresh water over what we are

[injecting. At Number 1 we are injecting a thousand barrels a

day of fresh water and 90,000 barrels of produced water so we

Ei?e to have some signal. We do have six orx eight feet of
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storage in the tank before it gets over to the-pit. So this is
. - probably not lbng in 9500 barrels but it might be a couple of

. | hours.

‘);E ;ﬁ' MR. NUTTER: At the present time you are producing

19500 barrels of water and 11,000 --

L nle WITNESS: No,11,5%0 barrels.
E = MR. NUTTER: This flow diagram would represent the
. ; I3 » ’ i ~ L]
= situation at each of these four pits?
1
5 : =22 A It would be the same, it would be identical. Excuse

—
gg me, not four pits, two pits. We have only two iniection
= =

stations. Injection»plant fight here and thi;:plant,
(indicating) . 7
MR, KELLAHIN: Give the location.

MR. NUTTER: What is the situation out here at this

pit right there where you are pointing?

WITNESS: That's just a small pit at the ACT Wit
that we have had -there for years, that we have had in the
event of the failure of the free water knockout, the water
will go out to this pit. At those two locations there and there
we propose to pick those up mechanically if éhe Qater ever goes
out ihe:e.

MR. NUTTER: In the event of the failure of the

|free water knockout?

SPECIAUZ|i&IG IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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WITNESS: Rupture of a vessel, the pop valve pops.
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MR. NUTTER: 1Is there an automatic custody transfer

unit out there?
. WITNESS:- Yes.
MR. NUTTER: And a water knockout?

WITNESS: Right.

e MB NIV RD .
» - A A A

iﬁto that pit?

WITNESS: Well, I wouldn't say it's any more likely
than any other standard battery in the State of New Mexico.
You can have a failure of a heater treater, this can always
happen.

MR. NUTTER: You are gathering water from that
system and running it in the horizontal line? |

WITNESS: Yeé, £he red lines indicate the produced
water. ‘We.try to keep the south plant on fresh water. All
the produced water cémes to the norxth plant. There is no
obvious reason, I don't guess, and things that coﬁe along were
used water. You can glways continue to operate thgt south
plant on fresh water.

MR. NUTTER: If the free water knockout should fail
that woﬁld indicate that it is not knocking the water out of
the o0il or the oil out of the water?

WITNESS :

Well, I am talking --

MR. NUTTER: Why couldn't the product come in from

PO R IE 2 S ——




e

why would it have to go to thehpit?

that horizontal line,

WITNESS: It could. The same thing could happen on
the heater treater. We have the pits there, We think they'rxe
nqood.Pregaut;onéry measures. We can close the pits if something

would happen, the water would probég1§wéb‘éil over the areds

The sane thing, I think, could happen on any other battexy in

New Mexico.

o YYD
Gl A

e,
L L
o T

| e

MR. NUTTER: Would you call this a burn pit?

WITNESS: I suppose YOu would.

MR. NUTTER: It would be covered undexr paragraph 77

dearnley-meier

WITNESS: Yes, I assume so. The capacity of the pit

AP x

is about 1500 barrels.
MR. NUTTER: Normally, they're not used for long?
WITNESS: No. They are just for safety precaution.

Quite frarkly, 1 think I testified earlier 1 doubt if there

TIMONY, DAILY COPY, GONVENTIGNS
MEXICO 87108

EW MEXICO 87} 0

has been any f£luid in the pits for two orbthree years. There's

water in them right now because we have had some recent rains

BUQUERQUE, N

pecause I checked the other day. but other than that, there has

no water gone in them.

ONE 256-1204 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW

MR. NUTTER: 1 believe that's all. Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mr.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERY TES
gANK EAST @ PH

C. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 2436691 ® AL

Motter?”'Thewﬁifﬁéﬁs may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

1120 5jMMS BLOG. @ P
1400 FIRST NATIONAL
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
- - i ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY , Notary public in and for the County of
Bernalilloc, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico Oil Conservation commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of fhe said
proceeding,tothebestof“yhﬁcwledge;skillandability.

Wwitness my Hand and Seal this 21st day of August, 1967.

NOTARY PUBLIC/

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1971.
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.6215

UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION

OF NEW MEXICO
601 NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

Company Cities Service Oil' Company

Field

Lease Williams Ranch : Sampling Date 8/4/617

Type_of Sample Fresh Water

s adh ~3
R ~WATER-ANALYSIS
T IONIC FORM | 74 T e L=
% +7b Caleinm (Catt) : | 2.89 28
§ Magnesium _(Mg++) 0.82 B 10
3 Sodium (Na*) __ (calculated) 1.21 28
HEERE '3 JIron_ ' Trace
j - — - S S ——
Bicarbonate (HCO,) nerALE THE 3.50 213
, HrrURE Tk .
Carbonate (CO3 —) S T IAN_EOMMISSION not flound
e s s TONETA OiL L ESVATION COMMMIOITIIN ’
: Hydroxide (Ui17) - pr P = i 22 4 not found
¢ F 5~ e, INeW MeXito ; ,
‘ Sulphate (S0,4~) (-/5-/ N \ . / 0.71 . 34
. 77 ] %] o B
' “Chloride (C1-) @ cewe € Exhibit No.. A 0.71. 25
: B 7] =5 .
) _ } : Qu oot 65352 e - —
i . B
7 3 __-__.____;___8.1_1)}[ (V] 68 ° F
£ Dissolved Solids on Evap. at 103" -105° C
Hardness as Ca CO, 3.71 186
Carbonate Hardness, as CaCOy4 (temporary) 3.50 175 -
~ Non-Carbonate Hardness as CaCO, (permanent) , 0.21 11
Alkalinity as CaCO, ) '3.50 175
Specific Gravity ¢ 68° F 1.000

* mg/1 = milligrams_per Liter

# me/l = milliequivalents per Liter

TSI TSN TETI S I T LIPS AT ST IT I M aw wdm WM I SITIIT IR DTS A ST TUNLTTTT 4 .
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TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.6215

UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATI’ON

OF NEW MEXICO
601 NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240 )

- ’ Company  Cities_Service Qil Company
' Field

Lease _ Zimmerman Ranch Sampling Date_&/_s'{/j]_;__

Type of Sample Pregh Water

WATER ANALYSIS

, IONIC FORM i me/] * mg/]*
Calcium (Cat+) 4, 19 84
Magnesium (Mg++) 1.97 24
Sodium (Na+t) {calculated) 3.13 i2
Iron_ ___ ' - 0

; REFORE THE
Bicarbonate (HCO,) O COMSERVATION COMMISSION 1] - 3.10 189
Carbonate (CO3—) . » S nta Fe, New Mexico _ not fgund
Hydroxide (OH-) )i Lo . ;ﬂ /}L/[:_/ not found

T o EXNIDIL INO T =
Sulphate (S0;—) Dy S o 3.37 162
AT T . .

Chloride {Cl-) I N, : 2.82 100

__1.4PH c 68 °F
Dissolved Solids on Evap. at 103° - 105° C

Hardness as Ca CO, ) : 6.16 308
Carbonate l;lal'dness, as CaCOy4 (tempora\";s ’ 3.10 155
Non-Carbonate Hardness as CaCO, (permanent) 3.06 153
Alkalinity as CaCO, S 3.10 155
Specific Gravity ¢ 68° F S . 1.000

* mg/l =milligrams per Liter e

* me/]l = milliequivalents per Liter

7L L L M aéa Wm W Y 7 AT S s
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1ELEPHONE: HOBBS 3936213

UNITED CHEM\CAL CORPORAT_\ON

NEW M gxX1co
601 NORTH LEECH p. O. BOX 1499
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240

8 gervice D33 011 Com mpany

-

ease Williams Ranch i 8/ 4j61._ _ ——

Lease  F==m

”Eresh yater

///,

Caleium (Ca++)

/
Magnesium (Mg++)

-//
Sodium (Nat) . ) (cal cula ted) L

_1rpn,,.,,,,,.,,,,,,,__,,ﬂ,,,_,,ﬂ,,,,...,_,,,,_ﬂ,,,,..,,,,__

.

Bicarborate (HCO,)
Carbonate (co3 )
Hydroxide (OH-)
Su\phate (S04~ )

e . L ¢ &

Dissolved Solids on Evap. at 103° - 105° C

e /’/.,,,_._ —— -

Hardness 28 Ca CO5; 3

//‘ ///“"_“‘"" — - .
Carbonate Hardness, aS CaCO, (temporary) 3 50 17

- —

- [ 2
Non—Carbonate Hardness 3% CaCO (permanent) W 11
e w

A\kahmty as CaCO3 175

AR
pecific Gravity ¢ 68° F 1. 000

L///

/”;’;4;"’/_—'—__—

pa———

* mg/l= = milligrams per Liter

“+ me/l= m\lhequwalents per Liter

azﬁunzwanvzzanzanzaﬂwwzawza‘/ﬂﬂfizéé;eu" 1;45,‘zjﬁeyz’ 1;‘/&,;24e;ozazﬁ¢nzznmzanzzanzzuazaanﬁmz




TELEPHONE: HOBBS 393.6215

Lcire 3625
"UNITED CHEMICAL CORPORATION"

OF NEW MEXICO
601 NORTH LEECH P. O. BOX 1499

HOBBS, NEW MEXIC/C&AO

Company Cit igs_&erxice_ﬂil_Cnmmv °5§’

I

»
N
¥
[
. . .
R S
L Linesd I it i L

Field |
T : ' N e Sampling Date ' 8/4/67
5 Leasc Browning Rauch ampling Date  8/4/67
; . Type of Sample Fresh Water
3 g WATER ANALYSIS
== gﬁ ST I = = -
: " _ IONIC FORM me/l * mg/1*
- % Calcium (Cat+) . : . 3.19 ) 64
Magnesium (Mgt++) - 0;82_., . 10«
’ Sodium (Na+) (calculatedL 5.04 116
¢ Irom: v ~ . B 0
; L : Bicarbonate (HCO,) ) : 3.00 ) 183
Z . & Carbonate (CO3 ) I ‘ not found
' : Hydroxide (OH-) not found )
? Sulphate (S0,-) _ o 3.79 182,
(Chlovide (C1) i 2.26 80_
e e e e e e e e e e e e e e . —
kS —' S M7-3p1[ ¢ 68 °F 7 7
I)lssolved §ohds on E\ap at 103" - 105 C
Hadnessas Ca €O, 6.01_____ | 201
92P0n1tg_}ia1(lalc§s as (.?9'9__(fe111p0t§1\‘?_ j.00__ { 150 -
Non-Carbonate Ilardness as (,aCO3 (pernnnent) ’ 1,01 51
Alkalinity as _Caco e 3.00 150
Specific Gravity ¢ 68" F 1.000 B
*

mg/l = milligrams per Liter

* me/l = milliequivalents per Liter
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